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INFORMATION LETTER GEN-22-153 
19 January 2022 

TO: All owners and operators of Bell helicopters 

SUBJECT: STRUCTURAL REPAIRS POLICY CHANGE 

This Information Letter is to inform owners, operators, and maintainers that beginning 
March 1st, 2022 Bell will be charging for Bell approved structural repairs. Structural repair 
requests requiring Engineering Department evaluation or disposition will also be charged. 

These charges will be based on a flat fee depending on the type of work required in 
accordance with the fee schedule below. All fees will be in US Dollars. 

Fee Title Remarks 
USD 5,500.00 AOG Hard AOG 
USD 4,000.00 STANDARD First come first served basis. 
USD 1,000.00 DISPOSITION/EVALUATION Engineering disposition/Evaluation 

USD 500.00 MINOR REVISION Revision with minor change on the initial repair, 
otherwise normal repair charges apply. 

All other Product Support Engineering (PSE) services remain free. 

For any questions regarding this letter, please contact. 

Bell Product Support Engineering 
Tel: 1-450-437-2862 / 1-800-363-8023 / productsupport@bellflight.com 
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